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 12th Anniversary Newsletter 

This Edition is special to me, as it’s the 12th Anniversary Edition of my first FULL COLOUR newsletter, when 

I took the newsletter job over from the then President Alan Hook. In August 2010. It was only 5 pages long 

and didn’t contain much of interest because I was still learning who was who in the Zoo! That was 12 years 

ago, and I recall we had about 53 members, and only about 30 were connected to the internet or had email. 

We were posting out 20 or so newsletters every month, and that was a tremendous task. Today we send out 

only 5 hard copies, as our membership has largely connected to the internet, leaving those 5 on the outer. 

We will continue to send them their FREE copy, thanks to some decisions made at the 2021 AGM. 

Two years later, in August 2012 we started our web page www.rsara.asn.au and 

commenced posting our newsletters for all the world to see. Member Frank 

Morony (RIGHT) was our inaugural Webmaster, and he was responsible for           

doing all the hard yards and getting us up and running. Frank used to send me 

reports of what he was achieving, and it left me for dead. Talk of hyperlinks and 

back doors had me scratching my head, but he came 

up with a great result anyway, which is open to                 

viewing by everyone.  

Once Frank had done his work he handed over to 

Serving Member Jesse Humphrys (LEFT) who has 

updated and maintained the site over the past 5 years, 

adding new features and articles of importance for members. Without doubt, our 

Associations’ success is due to our word-of-mouth communications, our website, 

Facebook page(s) and our newsletter. Take any one of those out of the equation 

and we’re on the road to antiquity, just like so many other ex-services organisa-

tions who have “lost the plot!” 

We still rely on stories, articles, jokes and reports from our members to put 

into our comms platforms, and it’s people like Chris Acton, Max Hill, Stewy 

Stewart, Alex Klopf, Des Hawkins, David Hope,  David Mercer from SAMRA, 

and others who keep this newsletter topped up with everything we need, to 

be interesting. Keep it up everyone. You’re doing well! 

Any stories of interest, especially with a military subject are welcome, as are 

jokes, anecdotes, recipes and sticky buns.  

davidlaing49@bigpond.com  or 0407 791 822 or         

        www.rsara.asn.au 

ITEMS OF INTEREST THIS MONTH 

 Neligan Grave update           Page 2 

 CPL Numbnutz                Page 3,4,5 

 Editorial                                  Page 6 

 Merchandise                          Page 7 

 The Prez is Chuffed              Page 8 

 Moe Berg. Baseballer or?   Page 9-12 

 Padre’s Ponderings              Page 13 

 Pte John Olden                     Page 14 

 Financial Members 

 Application Form                  Page 16 
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LTCOL Wilder-Neligan Gravesite update 

RSARA Historical Officer Des Hawkins has been busy in his efforts to see the gravesite restored of former 

WW1 CO of 10 Bn, LTCOL Maurice Wilder-Neligan. See below the correspondence Des received from De-

partment of Veterans Affairs in Port Moresby PNG. 

Good morning Des 
 

I trust you are well. 
 

I just wanted to provide you with an update on the restoration and maintenance of LTCOL Wilder-Neligan’s 
grave, prior to your meeting tomorrow. 
 

I will be travelling to Kimbe on 19 July to meet with Cheyne Benjamin from Walindi Resort who is assisting this 
Office with these works. 
 

The intent is to: 
 

 Meet with the local landowners to discuss the ongoing maintenance of the site following construction of the 
new grave 

 If they can assist, we will prepare a design for the area including the design of the new grave which is pro-
posed to be a standard OAWG ‘Post-War’ grave 

 Meet a local contractor to discuss construction of the new grave and the immediate surrounds (with inten-
tion of clearly defining the area, providing a pathway from the road and keeping the jungle at bay 

 We’ll also investigate options for: 
A. What to do with the existing headstone 
B. Where the commemorative plaque you are proposing may best be placed 

 

I’ll keep you updated on progress. 
 

Thanks and please let me know if you 
have any questions. 
 

Regards 
 
Calum 
 
Calum Howarth 
Manager Papua New Guinea 
Bomana War Cemetery, Port Moresby 
Office of Australian War Graves 
Department of Veterans' Affairs 

Mob: +675 7449 3472  

Ph: +675 340 2777 

E: calum.howarth@dva.gov.au 

 

 

 

The RSAR Association and Regimental Council are involved in placing a plaque, already in the planning, on 

the restored gravesite, and through Des we’ll keep you advised of progress as such. 

Well done Des.. 

 

The original gravesite in PNG. It has since been overgrown 

and claimed by the jungle. Restoration will now begin to bring 

it back from ruin. 

mailto:calum.howarth@dva.gov.au
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Corporal Numbnutz Funnies. 



 4 Education is                           

Important, but                                   

opening the pubs is                  

importanter! 

RESPECT YOUR     

PARENTS. THEY 

PASSED HIGH 

SCHOOL WITHOUT 

GOOGLE 

ALCOHOL MAY NOT SOLVE 

YOUR PROBLEMS, BUT NEITHER 

WILL WATER OR MILK! 

“I just cleared out some 

space in the Freezer” 

sounds much more                

productive than “I just 

polished off another 2                     

litres of Ice Cream!” 



 5 Kids don’t know how 
easy they have it! 

When I was 9 I had to 
walk 3 meters across 
the room to get the 

TV remote! 

2022 
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Contact Us 

The Secretary                  
David Laing 

Royal South Australia                   

Regiment Association Inc. 

PO Box 5218 Murray Bridge 

South SA 5253 

0407 791 822 

davidlaing49@bigpond.com 

Visit us on the web at 

www.rsara.asn.au

Fees and Merchandise can be paid 

by EFT through the following                     

Bendigo Bank account: 

RSAR Association Inc 

BSB 633 000 

Acc. 1616 585 88 
 

Cheques etc can be mailed to                          
 

The Treasurer     

Christian Bennett                                                                                                            

RSAR Association                                                                                                             

5 Ashwin Parade                                                                

Torrensville SA 5031  

                                                                   

christianbennett95@gmail.com 

R 
SM 10/27 Bn RSAR WO1 Ben Reid is working on having a 
“Freedom of the City of Adelaide” bestowed on 10th/27th 
Battalion RSAR, as believe it or not, that Freedom is only 

granted to the 10th Battalion and not the 10th/27th Battalion. When 
this takes place all Association members will be invited to attend 
and witness this historic occasion. Watch this space! 
 

W 
e all have “up” days and “down” days, but sometimes 

the “down” days build up and before you know it you’re 

in the ED or Ramped Up outside. These situations can 

sometimes be intercepted with a simple visit or phone call to a ma-

te you haven’t heard from for a while, or even a call every few 

days, just to catch up! Remember that slogan that was introduced 

a couple of years ago? R U OK? Phone a friend and ask them R U 

OK mate? It might just be the call they’re waiting for! 

 

I 
 recently spent some time in the RAH just having some tests. 

Not because I was sick, but for, lets say….research? The 

RAH have dispensed with staff at every door checking wheth-

er you have, have had or may have COVID 19, and asking to see 

your vaccination proof. But signs remain saying you MUST wear a 

mask! Fair enough, I reckon, and have abided by that rule every 

time I go there. BUT…. I get so angry seeing people wearing 

masks who aren't really wearing them! Having a mask under your 

chin ISN’T wearing a mask! Having a mask on your forehead IS-

N’T wearing a mask, and wearing a mask over your mouth but not 

your nose ISN’T wearing a mask! And where are the staff telling 

these people off? I guess COVID Police haven’t been employed 

yet, but why is it that I see at least 40% of the people in the RAH at 

any one time aren’t doing the right thing! Come on people! It isn’t 

that hard, and you can’t ALL be allergic to them! The alternatives 

are far worse! 

O 
ur merchandise Department has been particularly busy 

recently, arranging the manufacture of RSAR Shields for 

presentation and RSARA Fleecy-lined Hoodies. The last 

order of 15 has just been picked up and is in the process of being 

delivered or mailed out. We don’t make much profit from our Asso-

ciation items, about 2%, but that 2% goes into our coffers and 

helps pay for the things we do. Plus our merchandise is all of very 

high quality and comes with a 0% “no money back” guarantee. 

Check out Page 7 and put your orders in now for Christmas! 

That’s what I think, anyway!  

David Laing - Editor 

0407 791 822 

PAYMENTS FOR     

SUBS & MERCHANDISE 



 7 

 

 

RSARA Regimental Tie 

 $25.00 

 

 

RSARA Lapel Badge 

 $15.00 

 

 

RSARA Nameplate 

 $25.00 

 MERCHANDISE AVAILABLE 

Laser engraved timber shield with              

RSAR Logo and engraved Brass Plaque 

with your Regimental details 

*ONLY $45 

Fleecy Lined Hoodie with 

RSARA Logo on left 

breast. 

*ONLY $50 

*Both items attract a $10 postage charge unless picked up. 

424545 
Laing D CPL 
SIG Platoon                              

10 RSAR 
1971-77 

Above items all attract a $6 postage fee Stubby Holder 

$6 each plus $2 postage 
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 The President is Chuffed! 

 

From time to time, when it seems like life is not always “like a box of chocolates,” something happens that 

simply puts things in a better perspective. This happened to President Rod Beames recently and he just had to 

phone me and tell me about his “absolutely magnificent day!” Here’s what he wrote! 

I was just walking out of Dr Jones & Partners following my PET scan when my phone rang. 

“Are you president of the Royal South Australia Regiment Association”. I confirmed and said how can I help?  

The guy identified himself as being a SA Government 

employee and asked could I get him a copy of the 

“transfer papers for Torrens Parade Ground to the State 

Government. Surely your association would have a 

copy”. A little confused I asked why. “Because (I found 

your number on the website and some of my colleagues 

said you’d know everything)    (he went on) you might 

remember a track that went along the back of Keswick 

Barracks next to the railway line which is now closed and 

we cant get access”. I recalled the track some years ago 

and said it was still there but blocked off with some cy-

clone fencing….. “No” he said, “at the northern end, the 

gate has been removed and all access blocked. It now 

appears to be run by the railways and if the documents 

surrounding the Torrens Parade Ground transfer can be 

found then it might be possible to equate this to the Kes-

wick scenario”. Slightly confused I said leave it with me 

and I will get back within 24 hours .I made a few phone 

calls to the old and bold of the Regiment and these con-

formed my understanding. There is no relationship be-

tween the two. Further, I was able to ascertain that the 

Torrens Parade Ground is currently under the Heritage Unit of the Department of Environment and Water 

whereas the Keswick land was transferred to the railways. Armed with this knowledge I left him a message 

and when he called me back I suggested some names from people at Keswick or that he try the Australian 

Railways. The reply was don’t give me serving Army members because they are too young to remember. He 

went on to explain that because the track was closed, the contract to get the adjoining hedge cut for the past 6 

years  had been unsuccessful and he was trying to get an Memorandum Of Understanding to fix this. It just 

happens that I was having coffee that afternoon with someone familiar with the railways OH&S requirements 

and knew exactly who to contact and where he was located. So with all questions answered and relayed I 

hung up the phone and felt pretty chuffed. 

Why? Someone has enough nous to ask around and give me a call and ask for help. 

I was able, using our Old & Bold network, to find answers to all his questions. 

Another example of why we’re here. We aren’t just a bunch of Old Farts! We hold the keys to the Secrets of 

the World, and no one else does! 

Pro Patria 
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 Moe Berg - Baseballer or…..? 
When baseball greats Babe Ruth and Lou Gehrig went on tour in baseball-crazy Japan in 1934, 
some fans wondered why a third-string catcher named Moe Berg was included. Although he 
played with five major-league teams from 1923 to 1939, he was a very mediocre ball player. But 
Moe was regarded as the brainiest ballplayer of all time.  
Casey Stengel once said: "That is the strangest man ever to play baseball."  He also said about 
Berg, "He spoke 7 languages but couldn't hit in any of them."  Good 'ol Casey! 
When all the baseball stars went to Japan, Moe Berg went with them and many people wondered 
why he went with "the team." 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lou Gehrig and Babe Ruth 
 
The answer was simple: Moe Berg was a United States spy, working undercover with the CIA. 
Moe spoke 15 languages - including Japanese. And he had two loves: baseball and spying. In To-
kyo, garbed in a kimono, Berg took flowers to the daughter of an American diplomat being treated 
in St. Luke's Hospital - the tallest building in the Japanese capital. 
He never delivered the flowers. The ball-player ascended to the hospital roof and filmed key fea-
tures: the harbor, military installations, railway yards, etc. Eight years later, General Jimmy Doolit-
tle studied Berg's films in planning his spectacular raid on Tokyo. 
 
Moe Berg 
His father disapproved of his baseball career and never once watched his son play. In Barringer 
High School, Moe learned Latin, Greek and French. Moe read at least 10 newspapers every day. 
He graduated magna cum laude from Princeton - having added Spanish, Italian, German and 
Sanskrit to his linguistic quiver. During further studies at the Sorbonne, in Paris, and Columbia 
Law School, he picked up Japanese, Chinese, Korean, Indian, Arabic, Portuguese and Hungarian 
- 15 languages in all, plus some regional dialects. 
While playing baseball for Princeton University, Moe Berg would describe plays in Latin or San-
skrit. 
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During World War II, Moe was parachuted into Yugosla-
via to assess the value to the war effort of the two 
groups of partisans there. 
 
He reported back that Marshall Tito's forces were widely 
supported by the people and Winston Churchill ordered 
all-out support for the Yugoslav underground fighter, ra-
ther than Mihajlovic's Serbians. 
 
The parachute jump at age 41 undoubtedly was a chal-
lenge. But there was more to come in that same year. 
Berg penetrated German-held Norway, met with mem-
bers of the underground and located a secret heavy-
water plant - part of the Nazis' effort to build an atomic 
bomb. His information guided the Royal Air Force in a 
bombing raid to destroy that plant

 
                                       Tito’s Partisans 
 
The R.A.F. destroys the Norwegian heavy water plant targeted by Moe Berg.  
There still remained the question of how far had the Nazis progressed in the race to build the first 
Atomic bomb. 
 
If the Nazis were successful, they would win the war. Berg (under the code name "Remus") was 
sent to Switzerland to hear leading German physicist Werner Heisenberg, a Nobel Laureate, lec-
ture and determine if the Nazis were close to building an A-bomb. Moe managed to slip past the 
SS guards at the auditorium, posing as a Swiss graduate student. 



 11 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The spy carried in his pocket a pistol and a cyanide pill. 
If the German indicated the Nazis were close to building a weapon, Berg was to shoot him - and 
then swallow the cyanide pill. Moe, sitting in the front row, determined that the Germans were 
nowhere near their goal, so he complimented Heisenberg on his speech and walked him back to 
his hotel. 
Moe Berg's report was distributed to Britain's Prime Minister, Winston Churchill, President Frank-
lin D. Roosevelt and key figures in the team developing the Atomic Bomb. Roosevelt responded: 
"Give my regards to the catcher." 
Most of Germany's leading physicists had been Jewish and had fled the Nazis mainly to Britain 
and the United States. 
After the war, Moe Berg was awarded the Medal of Freedom - America's highest honor for a civil-
ian in wartime. 
But Berg refused to accept it, because he couldn't tell people about his exploits. After his death, 
his sister accepted the medal. It now hangs in the Baseball Hall of Fame, in Cooperstown. 

 Mo Berg 
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Moe Berg 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Presidential Medal of Freedom:  
the highest award given to civilians during wartime.  
 

Moe Berg's baseball card is the only card on display at the CIA Headquarters in Washington, DC. 

 

Article sent in by member Chris Acton. 
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PONDERINGS OF A PRIVATE, NOT A PADRE 

A change is as good as a holiday, so consider this offering from PTE Liam Hindshaw 10/27 
RSAR BHQ as something of a holiday, from the padre at least! 

A REFLECTION ON THE PLATINUM JUBILEE OF  

HER MAJESTY QUEEN ELIZABETH II. 

This year we celebrate the Platinum Jubilee of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II after an unprec-
edented 70 years on the throne. As Colonel-in-
Chief of the Royal Australian Infantry Corps, of 
which the Royal South Australia Regiment is 
under, it is fitting that we pay tribute to Her Maj-
esty’s unwavering service and dedication to the 
Commonwealth and the Armed Forces.  

The Queen has a personal relationship with the 
military being a daughter, wife, mother, and 
grandmother of individuals who have served in 
the Armed Forces. Indeed, wanting to do her 
part in the war effort, the Queen joined the 
Auxiliary Territorial Service (ATS) as a me-
chanic in 1945, becoming the first female mem-
ber of the Royal Family to join the Armed Forc-
es as a full-time active member. The Queen 
has visited Australia on 16 occasions, including 
various visits to our barracks, bases and per-
sonnel across the country.  

The Queen also shares a personal connection 
with the Australian Army when her grandson, 
Prince Harry, was seconded and took part in 
counter-terrorism exercises with 2 Commando 
Regiment and undertook training with the North
-West Mobile Force. Capturing the ANZAC spirit, The Queen stated in her 1988 ANZAC Day 
address in Hobart that ‘each Anzac Day when the Last Post sounds … it is a call of awakening 
and re-dedication, to remind us of the standards for which we should all strive when we are 
called upon to do our duty’.  

I believe our Regiment’s motto, Pro Patria (For Country) is embodied no greater than by the 
Queen, who ever since her 21st birthday has pledged that her ‘whole life, whether it be long or 
short, shall be devoted to your service and the service of our great imperial family to which we 
all belong'. Over the past 70 years, the Queen has faithfully served the Commonwealth and 
the Armed Forces, becoming the embodiment of duty and service which we should all recog-
nise and celebrate.  

Vivat Regina Elizabetha.  

PTE Liam Hindshaw  

By Chaplain Paul Ghanem 
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So many cemeteries, so many graves of young, and not so young men who had given their all.  It was at Dernancourt, where 

many South Australians fought, that I specifically sought a grave of a 10th Bn – the fighting tenth - soldier.  It was my grandfa-

ther’s unit and one that I served in generations later. 

I paused at many graves and wondered about these men, most in the prime of 

their youth, who travelled so far.  Was it adventure?   But one grave caught my 

eye; that of 1140 Pte John Peter Henry Olden, a photographer from Ballarat who, 

at 44 years and 11 months, enlisted at Keswick Barracks on 4 January 1916.  He 

was not married and his mother, living in Ballarat, was his NOK. 

We would wonder why a man of middle age, would forgo life in Australia to go to 

war.  Maybe it was a photographers natural curiosity; we will never know;  or was it 

some latent martial spirit as John Olden had spent five years in the 3rd Victorian 

Regiment, whose forerunner was the 3rd Ballarat Infantry.  His brother was also a 

military man, Lt Col O L Olden, whose address was shown as C/- Naval and Mili-

tary Club, Hobart.  Interestingly, John Olden was initially rejected for military ser-

vice; his military record giving the reason for the rejection as ‘teeth’; no further ex-

planation.  Did he have too many, not enough, none at all or were they yellowed 

canine fangs, upsetting to the tidy military mind? However, he obviously overcame 

this deficiency as he was soon on his way to France.   

Pte Olden was initially posted to 43 Bn and then to B Coy, 10th Bn, embarking from Adelaide’s Outer Harbour on 9 June 1916 

and disembarking at Marseilles on 20 July 1916.  Less than four months later he would be dead.  We can imagine Olden’s 

initial images of France; they would have delighted his sharp photographic eye as he travelled by train through the South of 

France to Paris.  Beautiful villages, rolling bucolic countryside and the colour and romance of Paris would role past in kaleido-

scope of a brilliant French summer.  It was only a short train ride further north; that hellish nightmare of the Somme; Dante’s 

Inferno could be no worse.   

There is very little In John Olden’s military record that gives us a hint of the man resting in that peaceful cemetery.  His conduct 

sheet is clean, which you would expect of an older, mature man.  The flush of youth had passed him by and he no longer had 

that nonchalant cockiness and disdain for rank of his younger, more feisty comrades. Maybe he was a calming fatherly influ-

ence on these boisterous colonials. The entry of his death states:  ‘Died of wounds after an evening air raid’.  The location was 

3 Field Ambulance, 1st ANZAC Rest Station.  He died on 11 November 1916; exactly two years later the Armistice would be 

signed.  We can only assume John Olden was resting out of the line after a ‘stunt’, as the rest station would have been in the 

rear echelon.  His mother received a pension of two pounds per fortnight; she died in in 1921; no doubt her heart broken by the 

loss of her son, so far away and unable to visit his grave.  It was his brother, Lt Col Olden, who ensured a poignant and final 

epitaph was placed on John Olden’s grave;  

He lived and died for others 

And, for a short time on ANZAC Day 2015, a later comrade from your Battalion paused, placed an Australian flag at your feet 

and said a silent prayer.  You are in good company.                                                              RSARA Member Phil Brookes 

Published previously in Sitrep, but worthy of another appearance. Editor. 

Remembering one or our own. Phil Brookes 

Pte Oldens grave at Dernancourt 
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Life Members     Members A-S     Honorary Members   

Last Name First Name Serving Last Name First Name Serving Last Name First Name 

Acton Chris   Abel Colin    Read  WO1 Ben 

Beckett David SM Abraham Michael SM Benveniste LTCOL Sam 

Benveniste Sam SM Attenborough Geoff   Wilson MAJGEN Neil 

Blackmore Bill   Bampton Michael SM     

Boscence Bob   Bennett Christian SM Honorary Member for Life   

Brookes Philip   Blondell Mark SM Beames Rodney 

Burnard Trent  SM Brown Bruce       

Burns Wayne   Burnard Saxon SM Associate Life Members   

Carnachan Ian   Burton Ray   Last Name First Name 

Carpenter Ian   Buttars Erik   Elliott Julie 

Cotton Bob   Carlisle Lesley-Ann SM  ∑ Field Shirley 

Dart John   Cooke Nat   Johnson Sally 

Davey Trevor   Cram Kevin ∑ Laing June 

Elliott Graham   Demosani Tony   Phillips  Heather 

Gaborit Lyndon   Dew Trevor   Sanderson Lorraine 

Goodwin Graham SM Domanski Glenn   Associate Members   

Harris Lachlan   Dunn Bob   Last Name First Name 

Hawking Don   Dunn Peter   Abel Karen 

Haynes Malcolm SM Eva Keith   Brown Jenni 

Higgins Jonathon SM Ewens Mimi SM Carnachan Dom  ∑ 

Hogan Mark   Faquiri Reshad SM Dunn Trish 

Hook Alan   Faunt Joshua SM Hudson  Margaret 

Hope David   Foy Erin SM Johnson Margaret 

Horseman Ian   Gatley Graham        ▲ Parsonage Yvonne 

Hudson Mike   Ghanem Paul SM Pollard Kay 

Jackson Aaron SM Gibson Lindsay   Toy Jill 

James Grant SM Gill Graham   Tregenza Lyn 

Jeffrey Scott   Gordon Frank   Winger Kathleen 

Johnson Paul   Groffen Renee   Honorary Member for Life 1 

Johnson Barry   Harrington Malcolm   Honorary Members 3 

Klopf Alex   Harrison John   Life Members 51 

Laing David   Harrison Keith   Serving Life Members 12 

Lakin Bruce   Harrison Nigel   Members 77 

Marlin Robin SM Hawkins Des   Serving Members 41 

Meredith Michael SM Higgins Kevin   Associate Life Members 5 

Miller Nick   Hill Max   Associate Members 11 

Moore Terry   Hudson Rick   Total financial members 153 

Moore Thomas SM Hume Matthew SM     

Paul John   Humphrys Jesse SM  ∑ Prepaid Members   

Pollard Barry   Jones Brett     ∑    2021/22 

Richter Sean  SM Koop Joshua SM   ▲    2022/23 

Salamon Piotr   Loveder Peter     
Sanderson Max   Matchett William      

Stewart Robin   McCulloch Don      

Stewien Peter   McIver Bill      

Vella Joe   Mitchell Barry     

Waters  Ian   Moroney Frank      

Watters  Matthew SM Mulroney Dennis      

Westover Rhys   Normadale Zachary SM   

Wilson Graham   Oakley Andrew      

Yorke-Simpkin Reg   O'Daly Ryan SM    

Members S - Z   Orrock Alan      

Last Name First Name Serving Parslow Howard       ∑    

Sanders Ashley SM   ∑ Parsonage James      

Schuh Simon SM Pascoe Michael      

Scott Rhys SM Payne Bob      

Skapin Corey SM Pexton Timothy SM    

Smith Ryan SM Phillips Colin Rex      

Sniedze Julie SM Portakiewicz Anthony SM  ∑    

Tasker David   Portakiewicz David SM  ∑    

Thomas David   Powell Gary       

Thomson Jim   Preece Brian      

Tregenza Norm   Rado Steven      

Trezise George   Ramm Hank      

Tsoulakis Christos SM Ranger Denis      

Tucker Belinda SM Robertson James      

Vozelj Blaz SM Rossetti Lee      

Weepers Nicole SM          

Wheeler Chris            

RSAR Association Inc 

Annual General Meeting 

7th August 2022 

1030 hrs  
  

AGM 1030 to 1200 

LUNCH 1200 hrs to 1400 hrs  

 

AVOCA HOTEL 
South Rd Clarence Gardens 

 

Reservations required to                                               
davidlaing49@bigpond.com 

for Seating and Catering purposes. 

 

Apologies to the Secretary 
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Royal South Australia Regiment Association Inc 

                     Full Membership  

                     $20 (Former member of the RSAR) 

                      Current Serving Military Member 

                     Must have served with the RSAR or a sub   

unit. FREE 1st year. $10 thereafter while still serving 

                     Non Voting Associate Member 

                     $10 (Spouses, non former members of  RSAR)     

                      Life Membership (Once only payment) 

                      FULL Member                $200 

                      ASSOCIATE Member    $100 

Membership Category 

Full Name: Postal Address: 

Date of Birth: Email: 

Mobile No: 

Regt No. or PMKeys No.  

How did you hear about the Association? 

 

Period of Service          /         /             to             /          /                       Current Serving Member of the RSAR or Sub Unit 

Spouse/Partners name. Have you been a member since then?           YES               NO 

My Details - Please print clearly 

Method of Payment 

                 Cheque or Money Order - Payable to 
                  The Treasurer Christian Bennett 
                  RSAR Association Inc 
                  5 Ashwin Parade 
                  Torrensville SA 5031 

                   Electronic Funds Transfer 
                   Royal South Australia Regiment Association Inc 
                   BSB 633 000 
                   Account  1616 585 88 
                   Include your name as an identifier  

                    

                     CASH (In person to the Committee) 

                  I have paid my Fees by Cheque to the Association Account  

                   listed below and posted to The Secretary RSAR                           

Association PO Box 5218 Murray Bridge South SA 5253 

Account Name: RSAR Association Inc 

Bank: Bendigo Bank 

BSB: 633 000 

Acct # 1616 585 88 

                  I understand that receipt of this application constitutes my acceptance of the Associations Rules as set down in the Constitution found at the website 

address below. I also authorise the processing of my preferred method of payment and acknowledge that I may be required to provide proof of past or current 

military service as required.           

Website: www.rsara.asn.au 

Please send this completed application, with any proof of service to the RSAR Association Secretary at davidlaing49@bigpond.com 

Date of Application             /           / 


